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Memo 
To: Office of Sponsored Programs:  ATTN- Annie Trevino 

From: Rodney E. Rohde, MS, SV (ASCP) 

CC: Dave Falleur, Ruth Welborn 

Date: 6/01/2004 

Re: REP Final Report on “Bat Rabies in Texas (1996 – 2000)” 

In January 2003, I was selected as a Research Enhancement Awardee for my proposal (Bat Rabies in 
Texas, 1996 – 2000) by the internally funded grant competition at Texas State University-San Marcos.  
Recipients of these awards must submit a written progress report to the Office of Sponsored Programs 
(OSP) by October 1, immediately following the end of the grant period (8/31/03), which was submitted 
to OSP.  I understand that a final report is to be submitted by June 1, 2004, to OSP highlighting any 
and all accomplishments with respect to this grant.  This memo will serve as my FINAL REPORT with 
respect to this project. 

The data collection for this project was done over the spring and early summer of 2003.  Data collection 
required travel to the Texas Department of Health in Austin and to a coauthor’s residence in Buda to 
acquire data that was utilized via a travel request in the grant for a total of $319.20.  As PI, I requested 
1/12 salary ($3703.50) for the summer to expedite analysis of data for this project.  The salary was 
utilized during the second summer session of 2003 to prepare a manuscript with the coauthors of this 
project.  All monies requested for this project ($4022.70) have been utilized. 

I am pleased to report that a manuscript entitled, Bat Rabies in Texas (1996 – 2000), has been 
published in the prestigious Centers of Disease Control’s journal, Emerging Infectious Diseases.  The 
journal citation is as follows:  

R.E. Rohde, Mayes, B.C, J.S. Smith and S.U. Neill.  2004.  Bat Rabies, Texas, 1996 - 2000.  
Emerging Infectious Diseases 10, No 5: 948-952.  (http://www.cdc.gov/ncidod/EID/vol10no5/03-
0719.htm) 

In addition to a publication, I have presented this paper to our own College of Health’s Research 
Forum and was invited to present it to the National USAHA Public Health and Rabies committee in 
North Carolina in October 2004.  Finally, the successful completion of this project has led to another 
collaborative project (Antibiotic resistant Staphylococcus aureus in a Texas Jail) with the Texas 
Department of Health (Grant amount $13,500) and my department, Clinical Laboratory Science, in the 
coming year.  

The Research Enhancement Grant program is an excellent opportunity to acquire funds for faculty, 
especially new faculty.  I thank the committee and the University for granting me this opportunity. 

Sincerely, 

Rodney E. Rohde, MS, SV (ASCP) 

1 
CLS Assistant Professor 
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